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Torture and the rights of the child

1. The International Save the Children Alliance would like to draw the
attention of the Commission on Human Rights to the fact that, in considering
the definition of torture in relation to children, it is important to
recognize their particular status.  Children are much more often subject to
what amounts to detention than adults, given the traditional authority of
parents, other carers and teachers.  Compulsory education, and the placement
of children in a wide range of residential institutions for the purpose of
care, containment and treatment also effectively constitute detention.  In
many countries there is insufficient legal protection of children's rights in
such settings, insufficient inspection and monitoring, and there remains
widespread tolerance of physical punishment and deliberate humiliation.  From
a child's perspective being forced to live under a regime of fear, threat and
experience of physical beatings, and/or other forms of deliberate humiliation,
and placement in solitary confinement amount to torture, whether it takes
place in the home or in an institution.  In addition to the physical injuries
that frequently result, there is growing research evidence of the
psychological damage of such treatment, which may well be accentuated if the
treatment or punishment is administered by someone whom the child is expected
to love and respect.

2. Therefore, the International Save the Children Alliance requests the
Commission on Human Rights to urge all Governments to commit themselves to the
guidelines of the Committee on the Rights of the Child.  In particular, the
Committee has stressed that corporal punishment of children is incompatible
with the Convention on the Rights of the Child and has often proposed the
revision of existing legislation, as well as the development of awareness and
educational campaigns, to prevent child abuse and the physical punishment of
children.  Therefore, the Committee has called for a clear prohibition of all
physical punishment - in the family, in other forms of care, in schools and in
the penal system - coupled with education campaigns.
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